
 

 

Bromley Report 1st May – 31st May 2021 

 
On 19 May 2020, Environment Canterbury and Christchurch City Council (CCC) agreed to 
an Adaptive Management Plan to address long standing odour issues in Bromley.  
 
As part of the plan, regular monthly reviews on progress on monitoring and odour mitigation 
were required on 7 July, 4 August and 8 September 2020.  
 
The Adaptive Management Plan process is now complete.  

Environment Canterbury will continue to publish monthly reports on locations of odours, how 

odour is reported to us and amenity impacts. 

 

1. Location of sites where odour was detected or substantiated: 

 

Month(s) Living Earth EcoDrop Other Sites 

February (NONCs) 16 0 0 

March (NONCs) 9 0 0 

April (NONCs) 9 0 0 

May (NONCs) 10 0 0 

 *Substantiated (Notice of Non-Compliance issued): A warranted officer confirmed the 

source of the odour and that it was offensive and objectionable beyond the boundary of the 

site, by completing an odour assessment (including a 360 appraisal) at the site or site 

boundary in accordance with Ministry for the Environment guidelines. 

 

 2. Summary of reports of odour: 

 

 February 2021  March 2021 April 2021 May 2021 

Smelt Its 273 118 109 147 

Phonecalls 18 12 10 20 

Snap Send Solve 4 0 2 7 

Total  295 130 121 174 

 

 

 



 

 

2. Amenity Impact 

The graphs below depict Smelt It submissions by odour type reported (in line with Ministry 

for the Environment guidelines) and the most reported odour types. The amenity impact is 

explained below: 
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